
KBOO Foundation Board 

April 23rd, 2018 

Minutes 

 

Board Members Present:  Kipp, Shaheed, Gene, Danielle, Sekoynia, John, Adam 

 

Board Members Absent: Claire, Tsixx, Ruban, Katmeow, (Mark resigned as of end of March) 

 

Staff Present: Del, Zale, Jenka (6:40 pm) 

 

Community Members Present: Bruce Marron, Marvin Raines 

 

Meeting Opened at 6:10 PM 

 

Del read the meeting guidelines. 

 

Did Introductions. 

 

Action. Approved March minutes. 
 

Public Comments:  Del reported that long-time volunteer, Dave Mazza, died April 22nd. Del 

requested a moment of silence. She said that Public Affairs Day will be dedicated to him.  

 

Zale reminded the board that the next scheduled meeting is Memorial Day, a staff holiday.  

 

Marvin Raines expressed interest in joining the board. He has been a member for about three years. 

He hosts a Saturday show, “An Evening of Afrotainment.” He is checking out the board to see if he 

wishes to fill out an application.  

 

Bruce Marron expressed interest in joining the board. He has been a member since 2005.  Teacher 

with Portland Public Schools. Is interested in helping KBOO. Bruce filled out an application and will 

be on the agenda for the next meeting. Nominating committee will make a presentation for next 

month’s agenda.  

 

Del presented the station manager report (attached). 

 

 Station Manager Report - April 2018 

Delphine’s Email: del@kboo.fm 

 

Admin: 

● Working on updating board packets 

● Scheduling a board packet orientation at next board meeting: May 28 is Memorial Day a 

KBOO holiday. Let us know when you reschedule the May board meeting and we will 

host a board packet orientation session from 5-6pm. 



 

Archiving: 

● We have received a $20 000 grant from Collins to hire an archivist. We will start the 

hiring process again in June for a full time 6 months position. We have applied for 

another 20k grant from Oregon Cultural Trust so we could hire someone for a whole 

year.  

● Darin our web developer contractor is working on developing database 

 

Web/IT/Tech: 

● Franklin Smith from AllIed Systems North West is our new IT person. He started this 

week. Jenka and Tom and volunteers are helping orient him to our priorities. 

● Social media report analytics. The social media interns are helping with the drive. They 

will be here until July.  

● Drive setup. 

● Drive web work and promotion 

 

 

Volunteers: 

● Scheduling drive shifts for phone answerers, pitchers, supervisors, pitch producers. 

Please sign up! 

● Programmers meetings: showing folks how to use Volgistics, clarifying volunteer 

expectations, social media tips 

● Volgisitcs and drive sign up innovation this time around 

● Inner City Blues Festival 

● Transfer of volunteer hours to volgistics 

● Good in the Hood festival planning will be next focus 

 

Engineering: 

● Tommy is back from sabbatical. The leave went well and the support of Mark and 

volunteers kept the department in a good place.  

● We need to look into our HVAC company. They are charging us for services they seem 

to not be providing. 

● We have a new facilities volunteer: John Nettleton who is a newer volunteer has agreed 

to help weekly with supporting with keeping an eye out on our facilities need such as 

installing shelves in the trash room, cleaning the roof and looking for new HVAC 

company. 

 

 

Programming: 

● Working on 2018 schedule of remotes and engineering training 

● Working on new live mixology classes 

● Candidate forum for position 3 



● New POIC student interns: 5 students are working with us! We are going to be getting a 

few summer works interns in June. 

● Special programming for Spring drive: news and PA day is next Friday 

● 50th Anniversary Special Programming: May 31st Founders Special, in June Women’s 

special 

 

Development: 

● Submitted 2 grants: $20k to Oregon Culture Trust for archiving and $173k LOI to 

Meyers Memorial Trust for membership department capacity building. 

● If we receive a grant from Meyers or the Oregon Community Foundation for the 

membership capacity building grant, we will need to be ready next year for adjusting our 

membership performance numbers which might go down during the transition until they 

can go up! 

● Drive Raffles: silent drive + daily raffles 

● Drive matches 

● Major Donor 50th anniversary planning for May 6th event 

● Creation of yearly development calendar: long term planning 

 

Membership: 

● Spring drive planning: goal is 117k (internal goal is $105). Theme Make History, Support 

KBOO! We have raised $18000 as of Monday 23 at 3:00pm. 

● We need new supervisors! Pitchers! Pitch Producers! Sign up and get trained! 

● Filing has become the priority of the department! We have interns and volunteers helping 

out! 

● Sending Kickstarter TYG. Most gifts will arrive in the next couple of weeks and we have 

until May 31st to send these out. 

● Getting caught up on TYG backlog 

● Kickstarter data entry processing 

● Drive data entry processing as the drive goes is being supported by Michelle, Scott, 

Robert, and Mike.  

 

Finance: 

● AFR, our financial accounting for CPB is being done but had to ask for an extension. 

● Change of bank- Del and Mac opened an account with Point West. Mac has ordered 

checks and deposits slips. Next steps, Mac will transfer all our monthly payment form 

one bank to the other. Then her and Katmeow will need to go to one bank close our 

account and get a check and go to the new bank to deposit it. 

● Re-do budget: the finance committee met 2 times this month to get the job done and we 

did! We got very lucky because we received two bequests this year which helped with 

our deficit. The finance committee will update the board fully but we are ready for you 

all to vote on our re-do budget. 

● We will start planning for the 2019 FY budget creation in finance committee 



● We received a new bequest this week from Don Burnet, a member since 1987 

 

 

 

Underwriting: 

● We have hired temporary interim help to support the underwriting department in 

Matthew’s absence: Kassiani is doing great with catching the department up! 

● Please vote on the possible change in the underwriting position 

● I will post the job description Tuesday and the position will be open until May 6th. 

 

 

Station Manager’s Notes: 

- RACC Board resolution: Becky, Sekoynia, Danielle and I met with the Regional Art and 

Culture Council. They have a grant available for board training. If you sign the resolution 

tonight, we can move forward with the application! 

- Staff review are done! Ask the SMST if you have questions about them. 

- I’m submitting a time off request to go visit my family in France in June from 1-15th. 

Can you approve it tonight! 

- YOU MUST ATTEND A BELOVED COMMUNITY TRAINING! BE A ROLE 

MODEL! 

 

Beloved Community: 

● New Beloved Community 101 workshops happening every month schedule: 

 2018 Schedule: 

April 21st: 3rd Saturday 1-4pm Workshop for people who benefit from white privilege 

May 20th: 3rd Sunday 1-4pm Workshop for people who are negatively impacted by racism  

June 17th: 3rd Sunday 1-4pm Workshop for people who benefit from white privilege  

July 21st: 3rd Saturday 1-4pm Workshop for people who are negatively impacted by racism  

August 18th: 3rd Saturday 1-4pm Workshop for people who benefit from white privilege  

September 16th: 3rd Sunday 1-4pm Workshop for people who are negatively impacted by 

racism  

October 21st: 3rd Sunday 1-4pm Workshop for people who benefit from white privilege  

November 17th: 3rd Saturday 1-4pm Workshop for people who are negatively impacted by 

racism  

December 15th: 3rd Saturday 1-4pm Workshop for people who benefit from white privilege 

 

Descriptions: 

 

WORKSHOP FOR FOLKS WHO ARE NEGATIVELY AFFECTED BY RACISM 

 

Come discuss internal and external dynamics, tensions and further movement and change we 

would like to see amongst people and communities of color inside and outside of KBOO. Let’s 

move towards developing better “outreach” or building a culture in the station where 

marginalized folks can be centered and celebrated with care and sensitivity. 



 

WORKSHOP FOR PEOPLE WHO BENEFIT FROM WHITE PRIVILEGE 

 

This workshop asks folks to reflect on their positionaility and implicit biases; and furthers the 

conversations into examining microaggressions, station culture, the problematic history of 

Portland, and our responsibilities in the role of media-makers and an FM radio station team. 

 
Jenka reported on her work as KBOO Web and New Media Coordinator.  She reported on 

her Social Media Analytics Report for January through March 2018.  Web traffic has 

increased to an average of 180,000 unique pageviews/month. More server space will be 

needed in 2019.  

 

(Her report is attached as a jpg). 

 



 
 



 



 



Personnel/Governance Committee. 
 

Action. Personnel / Governance Committee recommends that we begin a contract with HR 

Answers, Inc, for $185/month, beginning May 1st, 2018. We will review this contract in 3-

months, to include a report from the Station Manager, to see if this option is solving our HR 

needs.  Board approved.   
 

Nominating Committee. 
 
Working on securing a place and agenda for September annual meeting.  

 
Program Committee. 
 

Looking into a programmer survey and listener survey regarding programming. Survey will 

be released in August of 2018.  

 

Executive Committee also Station Manager Support Team. (Danielle, Sekoynia, and Ruban). 
 

Action. Del requested vacation June 1-15. Approved. 

 

Executive Committee will work with Del to appoint staff to help with her duties in her 

absence. Executive Committee and other board members may be called up on for assistance.  

 

Finance Committee. 
 
2019 Budget will come to the board in August. Board to approve in September so it is ready 

to go in October.  

 
Action. Move the revised budget to reflect a $71,190 expected shortfall due to low 

underwriting, low winter drive, increased legal expenses.  Approved. 

 
Action. Move the Steven Engel bequest funds of approximately $91,694.26 to a separate 

KBOO account at Point West Credit Union, with the intent of keeping all obligations from 

restricted grants or contributions in this new account.  Approved. 

 

Action. Move approximately half of the Marla Davis bequest of approximately $70,000 to the 

Operating Reserves fund to build the fund up back up to approximately three months of 

projected operating expenses. Move the remaining half of the Marla Davis bequest, which is 

restricted to Native American programming, to the separate KBOO account at Point West 

Credit Union. Approved.  

 



Development Committee. 
 

Action. Board approved updating the Director of Underwriting position to change hours 

from 25 hours/week at $12/hour + commission to a 32 hours /week at $15.11/hour. 

Approved.  

 

Action. Board approved to apply for grant to Regional Arts and Culture Council (RACC) and 

approved attached resolution.  Approved. (Resolution attached). 

 

 



 

Action. Moved to closed session for personnel issue at 8:56 pm. 

 

Action. Moved out of closed session at 9:17. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:17. 

 

The Executive Committee will set the date for the next meeting as it is scheduled for 

Memorial Day.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

John Shuck  
 

 

 

  

 


